
Open letter to the United Nations, International Committee of the Red
Cross and Government of Spain

The signatory organizations, aware of international legislation, of the role of guarantors of the Human

Rights Charter (UN), of the Geneva Conventions (ICRC) and de jure administering power (Government of

Spain),

Faced with the continuous violations of human rights by the Moroccan occupying power on the Sahrawi

activists in the occupied territories of Western Sahara, especially after of the ceasefire in November last

year,

The Western Sahara is a territory pending decolonization protected by MINURSO as a United Nations

mechanism on the ground, and due to the validity of the Geneva Conventions in the occupied territories

with civilian populations by a third party,

Known the special situation of the activist Sultana Jaya and her family, victims of all kinds of harassment and

aggression and currently suffering from the covid-19 disease;

We demand that these organizations intervene before the Moroccan regime to demand the immediate

attention of Sultana and her family affected by the covid and the immediate cessation of the attacks against

the Sahrawi civilian population, as well as the scrupulous application in the occupied territory of Western

Sahara of the UN Charter of Human Rights and the Geneva Conventions.


